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WE MISS YOU ZION STUDENTS AND FAMILIES 

 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

I hope that all of our Zion families are keeping healthy and well.  

On behalf of our staff, thank you for your communication, on-going support, and the encouragement 
and assistance you are providing your child during this time of remote learning.  Over this past year, 
COVID-19 has become part of our lives and it continues to affect our social, emotional, mental and 
physical well-being. It has had varying impacts on all our lives and the heaviness of it has been extremely 
overwhelming for some.  

Some students may also be finding remote learning and COVID 19 

overwhelming.  We understand and appreciate this. The key is to 

communicate with the school (your child’s teacher and principal) and we will 

do our best to support you and your child.  

As online learning continues, it’s important to maintain a balance between 

screen time and activities. 

 

On ​January 25th​, all parents/guardians (JK to Grade 12) and students at both 

in-person and virtual school (Grades 6 to 12) are being sent an invitation to 

complete an ​online survey​ asking about mental health and well-being, student 

engagement, and learning experiences to date. The goal is to collect information 

directly from families in order to gain insight that will help us best serve students 

and families. We encourage you to participate.  

Join the Conversation​ – ​If you are interested, please join the second year of Conversations 

with the Parent and Community Engagement Office and PIAC. Their next conversation is on 

Saturday, January 30 at 11 a.m. about How Children Understand Race and How Adults Can 

Help. Learn more at​ ​www.tdsb.on.ca/conversation​.  

https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/zionheights/
https://www.bing.com/local?lid=YN1233x245651414&id=YN1233x245651414&q=Zion+Heights+Junior+High+School&name=Zion+Heights+Junior+High+School&cp=43.797908782958984%7e-79.37106323242188&ppois=43.797908782958984_-79.37106323242188_Zion+Heights+Junior+High+School
mailto:zion@tdsb.on.ca
https://tdsb.ca1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_835EiBqHYP7KGWx
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/860ao9QtNPRerUjUGNDBoA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRh9ajlP0QiaHR0cDovL3d3dy50ZHNiLm9uLmNhL2NvbnZlcnNhdGlvblcHc2Nob29sbUIKYBFldRRgy42vhlIZYW5kcmVhLmdpbGxhcmRAdGRzYi5vbi5jYVgEAAAAAg~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/860ao9QtNPRerUjUGNDBoA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRh9ajlP0QiaHR0cDovL3d3dy50ZHNiLm9uLmNhL2NvbnZlcnNhdGlvblcHc2Nob29sbUIKYBFldRRgy42vhlIZYW5kcmVhLmdpbGxhcmRAdGRzYi5vbi5jYVgEAAAAAg~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/860ao9QtNPRerUjUGNDBoA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRh9ajlP0QiaHR0cDovL3d3dy50ZHNiLm9uLmNhL2NvbnZlcnNhdGlvblcHc2Nob29sbUIKYBFldRRgy42vhlIZYW5kcmVhLmdpbGxhcmRAdGRzYi5vbi5jYVgEAAAAAg~~


Report Cards: ​Due to the ongoing school closures, all Elementary Provincial Report 

Cards Grades 1-8, will be delivered via ​SchoolMessenger​ beginning the​ week of 

February 8​.  Password protected files will be sent to the parent/guardian email 

address on file. Students in grades 4 - 8 will also receive a copy of their Elementary 

Provincial Report Card, in their TDSB student email account. 

 

Amanda Gorman’s poem: ​The Hill We Climb​, was a highlight of the inauguration of President Biden. In 

this uncertain time, where we are all focused on anti black racism and eradicating all acts of 

discrimination and hatred.  We invite families to view ​Ms Gorman’s poem​ together and ask your 

child(ren) what resonates with them. Let’s consider the bridges we are building together. Many teachers 

and students have unpacked this poem during their language blocks. 

 

 

The week students attended a virtual Anti-Racism Workshop with TDSB partners and guest speakers 

Chris and Saidat from ​The Get Real Movement​. They shared their lived experiences navigating anti-Black 

racism in their lives, as well as historical context, answers to student questions, and actionable items 

that we can all do to better support our peers, and show up as an ally 365 days a year! Here is a 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Jp9pyMqnBzk


screenshot of some actionable ways students can do when encountering acts of racism, discrimination 

and oppression.  

 

 

 

This past Wednesday January 27th was ​International Holocaust Remembrance Day​.  In recognition of 

this day, Zion students viewed the animated short film ​The Tattooed Torah​ with their class. This was an 

exclusive opportunity for TDSB students as the movie has yet to be released to the public. All students 

had the opportunity to learn about the past, and to connect with it in some way. It is a true story told 

through animation, of the horrible past of the Holocaust to a new generations to learn. Some classes 

participated in the extension activities called, “Precious Possessions” where they identified their concept 

of a precious possession. Students were able to recognize that precious possessions can also be 

non-material and linked to feelings and memories tied to family and traditions. I am hopeful by the tie 

you read this parent communication, you are able to still view the short film with this link.  

https://vimeo.com/500996418  

https://en.unesco.org/commemorations/holocaustremembranceday
https://www.thetattooedtorah.com/
https://vimeo.com/500996418
https://vimeo.com/500996418


 

 

 

Along with all the learning this week, Zion also participated in some 

way through lessons and discussion in class to Recognize​ ​Bell Let’s 

Talk Day ​and also joined the conversation to help raise awareness 

and reduce the stigma around mental health. These are challenging 

times and please know that it’s ok to not be ok.  Zion staff are here 

to support you taking care of your mental health and well-being.  

 
 
 
 
 

https://twitter.com/Bell_LetsTalk
https://twitter.com/Bell_LetsTalk
https://twitter.com/Bell_LetsTalk


February is Chinese Heritage Month in the TDSB 

 

 

Toronto District School Board and Zion is proud to recognize Chinese Heritage Month (CHM) during the 

month of February 2021. This year is the ​Year of the​ ​Ox: Loyal, Honest, Responsible, Hard-Working and 

Logical​. Many Chinese Canadians will celebrate Lunar New Year on ​Friday, February 12​. Lunar New 

Year is also known as the spring festival and begins with the first moon of the lunar calendar and ends on 

the first full moon of the lunar calendar 15 days later. the spirit and joyfulness will remain the same 

through virtual events and in-home family-based festivities.  

 

 

 



 

 
 

https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/s/98434421029 
 

 
T​he term African Heritage Month was more commonly adopted beginning in 2008 when there was a 

discussion about Black History Month and the need to represent the historical and current lived 

experiences of people throughout African diaspora. This discussion took place at the time of the 

Bicentenary of the Abolition of the Transatlantic Slave Trade in the British Empire and concurrently with 

the introduction of the Africentric Alternative School in TDSB. These conversations contributed to a 

more systemic focus on African or Africentric focus.The use of the term “Heritage Month” is based on 

the TDSB’s framework for recognizing Heritage Months.  

Student work form Ms. Tsoy’s Class 

Ms. Tsoy’s class discussed and learned about Martin Luther King Jr and the Civil Rights Movement & created Art 
that reflected their understanding of Dr. King’s message.  

https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/s/98434421029


 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Student work form Mr. Dykshoorn’s Class 

Students had to design a downtown street using 6 geometric shapes. The buildings had to face on a north west 

axis, in orthographic style. The volume calculation of various buildings were required for planning and design. 

 

 



Student work form Mr. Nini’s Class 

 

Mina Hao 

 

  

Edlyn 

 



 

Alex Yang 

 

 LOOKING AHEAD @ ZHMS  

January 29​ -​ All Optional Attendance forms due at secondary schools  

February (week of the 5th) ​- Elementary Term 1 Report Cards sent home by school messenger 

February 11 & 12​ - Elementary PA Day for Parents - Teacher Conferences  

February 12 - ​Chinese New Year  

 

Please continue to practice the health and safety measures following the most up-to-date Toronto Public Health 

directives.  We are in this together! At Zion, we care for one another.  Have a great weekend! 

Sincerely, 

Andrea Gillard  
Principal 
Zion Heights Middle School 

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Find-your/School/Optional-Attendance

